MINUTES OF THE SCHOOL COUNCIL MEETING

HELD Friday 15th December 2023
Present:

Mrs Hall-Pupil Support Manager
Roza Konicka -Andersen Housecaptain
Madison Lawrenson –Nightingale Housecaptain

Charley-Lea Pennington- Stephenson Housecaptain 
Y5 Councillors-Isak Fury, Kaine Georgeson and Poppy Rogers
Y4 Councillors- Bobby Berry 
Y3 Councillors- 

 Mrs Hall started the meeting by reading the school prayer.
	
	Discussion
	Key Points for Action

	1.
	Apologies for absence
	Zain and Kai-holiday
Mrs Birmingham at a meeting.

	2.
	Fundraising

	Mrs Hall updated school council with fundraising efforts since the last meeting.
Preloved sale raised £148. £100 going towards school trips and £48 donation to CAFOD.

All the left over items have been donated to SVP, with bags of clothing going to the British Heart Foundation and The A World (autism charity).

The recent Christmas jumper day raised £142 for Alder Hey.

School council can be proud of themselves for helping to raise £300 for good causes.

Thank you to our St Edmunds family for their support.

	3.
	Christmas week
	Upcoming events -Christmas Crafts Café and Supper with Santa. Monies raised from these will go to school to help provide equipment needed and support ongoing trips/lessons.

	4.
	School clubs
	At the last meeting children spoke about wanting extra clubs and have requested a Tuesday club. Mrs Hall informed the children that the issue with this is children attending, arts and crafts club currently has 4 children attending when there are 12 spaces available.
This is an issue when staff are giving up time to run clubs and children do not attend.

Children have requested a ks2 mixed football club and suggested computing.

	5.
	A.O.B
	Kaine suggested weekend camping trips for year 5/6 in addition to rock and river and Madison spoke about residential trips.
Mrs Hall explained that residential trips are very expensive and this is why yr 5/6 have rock and river instead.

Roza wanted more lessons about animals- learning about them and some practical sessions too.

Discussion re: bushes on playground, some children have asked for these to be removed. Some like them for privacy reasons.

	6.
	Next school council meeting
	January 2024. Date tbc


